
10th March 2023

UPCOMING DATES
13th March: NW Swimming Sports Y6-8
13th-24th March: Swimming -Yr1/2 + 7/8
20th March: Kaipara Summer Sports-Y5/6 
21st March: Kaipara Summer Sports save day
27th March-6th April: Swimming - Yr3-6
27th March: Kaipara Summer Sports- Y7/8
28th March: Kaipara Summer Sports save day 
     @6.30pm: PAG Meeting
3rd April: Y7/8 Immunisations
4th April @6pm: PATHS Meeting
5th April: NW Tennis -Y7/8
   @ 6pm: Positive Puberty Parent Meeting Y5-8
                   

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

HELENSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

See more on the website calendar



Kia ora, talofa lava and warm greetings Helensville Primary School community.



“A fia vave oo lou va’a, alo na o ‘oe, ae a fia tuli mamao le taunu’uga tatou ‘alo’alo faatasi.”

If you want to go fast, go alone; if you want to go far, go together.
(Samoan Proverb)



This proverb above, which underpins a lot of my teaching philosophy, sums up the community spirit
which I have been feeling as of late. As a school and wider community, we have come together well
over these past few weeks. It has been a joy to see families spending quality time together, and
community groups reaching out and supporting one another. Arohanui ki a koutou.  
Last week Helensville Primary School hosted a range of fun filled community events, starting with
the Whānau Fun Night last Wednesday evening organised by PATHS, and then World Children's Day
last Sunday afternoon organised by Kindred Services. 

The turn out for both of these events was fantastic, and was just what we were all needing after such a dismal start to the year.
The later event saw approximately 900 people come through our gates! I would like to thank everyone involved in all these events
for their goodwill. 

It is so good to see some normality returning to our school programmes, and hopefully we can get some sustained traction with
our teaching and learning for the year. I have noticed that a few students have been unsettled as of late, especially in the
playground. As a whole, I would like to reinforce our school expectations around behaviour and remind our students of adhering
to our school values, especially that of ‘Respect - Whakaute’. Treating others well, being friendly to all, using manners, and
following class and school rules needs to be a priority at this time.

This year is a production year for the school, and we are in the process of finalising our theme. This will be an exciting opportunity
for many to showcase their abilities in the performing arts, and once again for our school to come together and celebrate the
efforts and hard work of all our students. More information about this will come out at a later date.

As you might have heard in the media, primary school teachers across the country will be taking industrial action and striking
next week Thursday 16th March. As a significant number of our staff will be involved, Helensville Primary School will be closed on
this day, but will return to normal on Friday 17th March. 

Take care and have a great weekend everyone.

Richard Bennett
(Principal)

https://www.helensville.school.nz/calendar


WELCOME TO OUR NEW STARTERS...
Margaux Bloy and Norman Mills in Kōwhai Āwhina

Watch this space for more updates... 

The building work continues...
What has happened over the past two weeks?

Handrails have been
positioned on the stairs

leading to both sides of the
stage

Concrete has been
poured for the base of

these steps leading
from the hall

Work has begun on the
ramp that will stretch
from Kōwhai Āwhina
through the bush to

the bottom field.

New steps leading
from the side rooms
in the hall have been

completed



A huge thank you
to Wendy Roycroft

and Andy 
 Cummings from
River Valley Meat
for donating this

Freezer to the
school. Both

PATHS and our
Garden to Table

Team will be
making full use of

it.

Also another huge
thank you to all of you
who donated money

on our Casual
Clothing Day last
week. We raised

$732.60 and this has
been placed on South
Kaipara Good Foods
account at Parakai

Four Square.

Today is the last chance to buy one of these House
Colour T-Shirts at the pre-Order Special price of $17.

Contact the office by the end of school today to order
and pay by either cash or direct into the PATHS Bank

account.
After today they will be $20 each

Some of Room
8 making

butter as part
of a science

lesson on
Reversible and

Irreversible
changes



Stay up to date with what is happening both at school and
within our community...

A bit of fun for Room 17



A huge thank you to our sponsors


